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         Do thoughts ever overtake your mind? I often wake up in the middle of the night, think 
about what I have to do the next day, and then all of a sudden, worst-case scenarios are 
running through my head. I think this has heightened during COVID-19; isolation and 
loneliness can allow our thoughts to run wild. When this happens, I do my best to pray and 
focus my thoughts on God.  
 
         I have been reading a book called DŜǘ hǳǘ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳǊ IŜŀŘΥ {ǘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊŀƭ ƻŦ ¢ƻȄƛŎ 
¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ by Jennie Allen. She shares how we can take charge of our thoughts: 
 
“When we’re spiraling in noise or distractedness, we have a choice to shift our minds back to 
God through stillness. 

When we’re spiraling in isolation, we have a choice to shift our minds back to God through 
community. 

When we’re spiraling in anxiety, we have a choice to shift our minds back to God through 
trust in His good and sovereign purposes. 

When we’re spiraling in cynicism, we have a choice to shift our minds back to God through 
worship. 

When we’re spiraling in self-importance, we have a choice to shift our minds back to God 
through humility. 

When we’re spiraling into victimhood, we have a choice to shift our minds back to God 
through gratitude. 

When we’re spiraling in complacency, we have a choice to shift our minds back to God 
through serving Him and others.” 
 
         I have this page in Jennie’s book dog-eared, so when I feel my thoughts taking control, I 
can turn back to God’s promises. I hope these are also words of encouragement for you. 
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SPECIAL COVID  

OFFICE HOURS 
Thursday mornings 
8:30-12:30 

(If it canõt wait until Thursday, 
call Pastor to make alternate 

arrangements.) 

CONVERSATION with Pastor Courtney 



41th ANNUAL MISSION INGATHERING 41th ANNUAL MISSION INGATHERING 
 It is time again to collect items for the Iowa Conference Annual Mission Ingathering 

Kits.   Following are lists for THREE kits our church would like to provide this year.   With the 

COVID restrictions, etc. we have a few ôtweaksõ to the usual procedure that should help:  Info 

sheets on Missions table in Gathering Area but, for those of you who want to just ôstick your head 

inõ, there is a school basket in the entry way that also has sheets for you to take.  Additionally, if 

you prefer that someone shop for you or pick up from you, contact Janalee at 285-4123.  To drop 

off items, you may do so right inside the entryway.  As has been the case in the past few months, 

the church is open only on Thursday mornings but if you canõt make that work, call Janalee or leave a 

message on the office phone and weõll get back to you (on the next Thursday) to set up a better 

time for you.  Whole kits and/or items for kits will be collected until October 11th.  Remember, only 

items as described below can be sent:  

 

  
(Items marked with an * are ESPECIALLY NEEDED!) 
 

Student Kit (previously called School Kits)  
Notebooks - 1 subject spiral 8óx10 įó  

* Student round blunt tip scissors, remove package  (*10 needed) 

Ruler 12ó long with metric  

Box of 24 crayons 

Pencil eraser 2ó or larger, remove package 

* Pencil sharpener 1ó, remove package  (*20 needed) 

* Box of 12 colored pencils  (*16 boxes) 

Unsharpened pencils  
 
 

 òPDKó -  Personal Dignity Kit (previously called Hygiene Kits) 
Bath Hand Towel ð No kitchen towels  

Bath Washcloth ð No kitchen dishcloths  

Comb ð sturdy - no rattail or picks  

Nail Clippers ð no files or emery boards  

Band-Aids ð ıó x 3ó 

Adult Toothbrush ð No multipacks 

Toothpaste ð 2.5 oz. or larger 

Bar Soap ð 3-4 oz. 

*Razor ð with guard  

*Shampoo ð 15-18 oz. 

*Deodorant ð 2-3 oz. stick, roll on, or pump 
  
 

Layette Kit  
*Cloth Diapers  

*Diaper Pins - must have protective plastic closures 

Gowns or Sleepers  

Onesies or Undershirts 

Infant Washcloths - No adult washcloths 

Receiving blankets -28ó x 28ó to 32ó x 32ó (no crib, fleece or thermal blankets) 

Sweater, sweatshirt or jacket - must open from the front, may be hand-knitted, crocheted or sewn 



8/1 
Don & Marianne Doonan - 50! 
Clint & Kate Biekert 

8/3 Brian & Wendy Popelka 

8/8 
Larry & Betty Frazee 
Tim & Linda Reickard 

8/9 Quentin & Kathy Coffman 

8/10 John & Paula Bryant 

8/14 Richard & Glendena Heiman 

8/21 Rick & Traci Hardeman 

8/30 Ken & Debbie Fordham 

8/4 Kim Lehman 

8/5 Janalee Keppy 

8/6 
Bea Abbas 
Sara Sack 
Emmalyn Willey 

8/8 Marianne Doonan 

8/9 Dave Prochaska 

8/10 Boise Schoonover 

8/11 
Jan Herrington 
Ephram Huscko 

8/17 Aaron Cary 

8/18 Andrea Petersen 

8/19 Sally Riewerts 

8/22 
Kandi Olson 
Frank Rowley 

8/24 
Karen Apple 
Larry Herrington 

8/25 Kristi Ernst 

8/30 Troy Petersen 

8/31 
Cynthia Crain 
Vernon Sorensen 
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The NORTH SCOTT FOOD 
PANTRY is collecting school sup-
plies to deliver to every school in 
North Scott. Watch for all those 
great ôback-to-schoolõ sales!   If 
needed, you can call Janalee, 285-
4123, for pick up. 

If you happen to be staying in motels 
this summer and toiletry items are 
available, our United Methodist 
Women can use them in the 
CHRISTMAS GIFT BAGS hand-
ed out at the Churches United meal 
site in December.  A sample of items 
used in the gift bags will be dis-
played in the Gathering Area.  For 
questions, call Janalee at 285-4123 
or speak to any UMW member. 

If you have been enjoying the addi-
tion of SPECIAL MUSIC each 
week to our online worship experi-
ence, please consider helping to pro-
vide some for future services.  Vocal, 
instrumental, solo or group ñ we ap-
preciate anyone willing to share their 
talents with us all.   And we can help, 
too.  If you need help choosing some-
thing to perform or would like a little 
coaching or would like someone to 
find others to perform with you in an 
ensemble, we can make that happen.  
Sally Riewerts is in charge of this 
for the worship committee, so give 
her a call at 285-8941 to help out. 

THANK YOU  to  Dana Blake for 
mowing the church yard for the en-
tire month of July and to Judy Kilzer 
for always keeping our plants, plant-
ers & greens so beautiful! 



ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING 
6:30, July 9, 2020   Virtual 

Attendance:  Brian, Joyce, Gary, Kelly, Bill, Debbie, Steve, Keith, Judy, Becky, Don, Mike 
 
 

1. Opening Prayer…Pastor Courtney 
Keith also read from the Upper Room..using broken vessels to carry out 
great plans. 

2. Pastor Courtney… Reopening Comm… delayed again; not ready to open.  
Committee will meet again July 28.   
Graduates:  towel gift from church…Kyle Apple, Jennifer McClain, Jason Apple.  
Confirmation class; meet Aug 8 at 5 pm, outdoors. Details later. 
Hi-set has been put on hold.  
Pastor Courtney will be on vacation July 20-27. Keith will give sermon. 

3. SPPRC ---Pastor Courtney ordination is this Sat, July 11 at Cedar Falls.  
The SPPRC committee would like to meet at the church in an afternoon to 
present pastor with a gift.  Date to be determined by Deb/Gary.    Also 
would like an article in the NSP; contact Bill Tubbs.  Keith will video 
celebration to use in church video. 

4.  Joyce asked that ad in NSP for EUMC be updated.  Email changes to Bill at 
notices@NSPress.com  

5. Finance…Becky had sent out report; all had seen.  Only concern was the 
drop in giving in June.  It is suggested that a reminder be sent out to the 
congregation. (by Pastor or by CJ.)    Could also attach giving message to 
these minutes.  Reminder of the importance of our pledges.  Also include in 
Aug newsletter.  Other donations have been added to Mel’s endowment 
fund.  

6. UMW…Joyce gave update on peaches.  Crop froze 90%; possible other 
grower; must find a trucking co.; Joyce is working on; decision by Aug 1. 
2. Summer Club will not meet with kids.  Joyce wants to put together a 
goodie bag for kids who came last year.  Pastor & Brian offered to help. 

     7. AV person…need list of functions Brenda does; possibility of hiring someone. 
 Pastor Courtney talked about need to update our website. 

Gary asked if there might be ideas we could use from the conference.  Keith 
is willing to work on. 

Closing Thoughts…Brian 
 Next meeting 6:30, August 13; Keith will do devotions. 

Respectively submitted 
Judy Kilzer 
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MONTHLY  

FINANCIAL REPORT 

 General  

Operating Fund  
 

Building  

Fund 

2020 Pledges: $133,844.00  $   25,395.00 

Anticipated 2020 Growth: $    8,000.00   

TOTAL $141,844.00 
        ($11,820/mo) 

 $   25,395.00 
           ($2,116/mo) 

 

   

Received in 2020:       

January $  14,283.00  $     5,040.00 

       February $  11,498.00  $        905.00 

       March $  14,530.00  $        620.00 

       April $  13,203.00  $        515.00 

       May $  12,870.00  $     3,450.00 

       JUNE $    8,322.00  $     1,035.00 

       JULY $  10,788.00  $     4,375.00 

    
                              2020 Income To Date: $  82,429.00  $     15,940.00 

                    Percentage of 2020 pledges: 62%  63% 

FJMLOQ?KQ}}   
 We can’t thank you all enough for your faithful giving through this coronavirus pandemic. Even though we can’t be togeth-
er for worship & all of our other activities at the church, our costs to “keep things going” continue. However, in spite of that we 
continue to be able to pay our apportionments at 100% and our “Income vs. Expense” data reports a positive net YTD balance of 
$11,951.95 so far.  It is truly a blessing to be a part of a faith community whose generosity continues to support and strengthen the 
mission and ministry of the Eldridge United Methodist Church.  THANK YOU! 
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